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WHATôS NEW at Ocean Dunes 

¶ The Kuester Management after-hours maintenance 

number is 1-888-600-5044. Please choose option 1 for 

the maintenance department. 

¶ Have you checked out your website lately? Go to 

www.oceandunesresortnc.com. 

¶ Insurance: Is your bank or mortgage company asking 

for a Certificate of Insurance? Send email to 

Bethany.Coogle@Acentria.com. 

¶ Closing Information:  Any closing information can be 

obtained by visiting Homewisedocs.com or by 

contacting Nancy Sinclair. Nancy’s e-mail is 

NancyS@Kuester.com. 

¶ Charter Spectrum Cable: 1-888-345-7139.  For new 

accounts, email Samantha.foster@charter.com.  

Samantha now has 24hr access to her Charter emails 

and prefers handling Ocean Dunes accounts directly. 

 
 

 

 

 

Office Hours: 

Mon - Fri 9:00am-5:00pm 
 

Recreation Center Hours (Nov. 1 ï March 30): 

9:00 am ï 8:00pm ï every day of the week 

 

Recreation Center Hours (April 1 ï Oct. 31): 

9:00 am ï 9:00pm ï every day of the week 
 

 

 

**Visit us and "like" us on Facebook! 
OceanDunesKureBeach or   
kure.beach.5@facebook.com 

 
 

Reminders ï Important Dates: 

 

¶ Tuesday, June 19, 2018 – Allied Pest Control 

monthly contract spraying.  

¶ Saturday, June 23, 2018 – Open board meeting at 

10am at the Rec Center. 

 
 

 
 

As a community, we would like to welcome 

our newest homeowners: 

 

¶ Stella and Bobby Brown in Unit 1704 

¶ Rick Zeckendorf in Unit 2201B 

 

 

 

Important Emergency Telephone Numbers 

 

Kure Beach PD   910-458-7586 

Kure Beach Fire Department  910-458-2014 

Kure Beach Public Works  910-458-5816 

Kure Beach Animal Control  910-798-7500 

Poison Control   800-222-1222 

Duke Power (report power outage) 800-419-6356 

 

 

 

http://www.oceandunesresortnc.com/
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Important Community Updates: 

 

Learn About Condo Insurance 

Before the Annual Meeting on May 5, our Insurance 

Consultant Dave Brauer gave a talk about homeowner’s 

insurance. 

 

The important points were: 

¶ All homeowners should have a personal HO6 

insurance policy to cover the contents of their units. 

The association’s insurance covers just the common 

elements of the buildings. 

¶ If the association needs to reconstruct a unit, it is 

done to the original specifications. If you have 

upgraded your appliances or redone your bathroom, 

for example, work with your agent to be sure your 

policy covers these upgrades. 

¶ A list of what is considered original specifications is 

included in “What Every Homeowner Should Know 

about Condo Insurance,” which is available to all 

owners from our website.  

¶ Every owner is advised to read “What Every 
Homeowner Should Know about Condo Insurance.” 

¶ If you have any insurance questions, contact Dave at 

724-622-5801 or by e-mail at 

dfbrauer@beecherscoffee.com.  

 

All about Our OD Websites 

Ocean Dunes maintains two 

websites.oceandunesresortnc.com is our public website, 

available to everyone, owners and those just interested in 

finding info about OD. It does not require a login. You 

can find archived newsletters, useful articles, governing 

documents, hours of operation, and contact info there. It 

costs about $6 a month for us to maintain this website. 

 

Our other website, at kuester.com, is just for owners and 

is free. You create a login using your 5-digit Kuester 

account # and email address. We archive meeting 

minutes and financials there as well as other files for 

owners, such as owner directories. You can also access 

your account info from this page and send in a work 

order or trouble ticket. 

 

Please take a minute to check out these sites. If you are 

looking for info, you can usually find it on one of these 

pages. 

 

 

 

Your 2018-19 Board of Directors 

At the May 5 annual Meeting, four directors were 

elected: Marsha Cox, Mark Sposato, and Al Woodall for 

two-year terms, and Bill Hensley to fill the remaining 

year of Frank Schwing’s term. The new board will serve 

until elections at the May 4, 2019 Annual Meeting 

 

At a meeting afterwards, the new board organized 

themselves into the following positions: 

 

 

Open Meeting Dates for the Next Year 

The following are the open meeting dates through to the 

next Annual Meeting. Open meetings are held on 

Saturdays, starting at 10am in the Rec Center. The 

Annual Meeting is held offsite; the location of the 2019 

meeting is TBD. Owners are encouraged to attend these 

meetings; minutes are distributed afterwards to 

document what occurred. 

 

¶ June 23, 2018 
¶ Sept. 22, 2018 (budget presentation) 
¶ Nov. 17, 2018 (budget ratification) 
¶ Jan. 19 2019 
¶ March 16, 2019 
¶ May 4, 2019 (Annual Meeting) 

 

 

 
 

 

Mark Hamlet President 2401 

Dave Brauer 1st VP/Insurance 

Consultant  

2110A  

Marsha Cox Communications 

Director  

2205C  

Bill Hensley Treasurer  402 

Bill Moore Secretary 2003 

Mark Sposato Asst. Treasurer 1107 

Al Woodall 2nd Vice Pres. 1501  
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Recreation Center Renovations 

The recreation center renovation is still in progress. The 

new roof and HVAC system are each now complete and 

this process included re-insulation of the entire attic 

area. The front office and gym will be the first rooms to 

be finished and are in the final phases.  We are 

especially pleased with the degree of natural light the 

new solar tubes are providing to the gym and foyer.   

 

The initial demolition of the locker rooms revealed some 

unanticipated needed repairs before proceeding with the 

installation of new tile and plumbing fixtures.  Those 

areas are thus taking a bit longer but are anticipated to be 

completed over the next couple of weeks.  

 

The homeowners’ lounge entailed a great degree of 

demolition and the contractor is now in the process of 

installing the modernized (complete with new appliances 

and quartz countertops) kitchen and new wall and 

ceiling surfaces.  The ceiling is an especially involved 

endeavor, with the placement new tongue-and-groove 

wood that will have a contemporary driftwood-like stain. 

 

While both we and our guests have had to deal with 

some inconveniences related to this renovation, we are 

happy that the indoor pool has remained open and that 

the center is going to really shine once complete! The 

target date for 100% completion is the end of June, but 

we will open sections as we are able. 

 

Buildings 300, 1100 and 2400 Projects 

The 300 building’s update is close to being completed. 

Final painting to include areas behind hurricane shutters 

is in the works. 

 

Building 1100 has undergone the bulk of needed repairs 

and its painting is targeted to be completed by the 

beginning of June.  The gutters and final punch list have 

a target date of mid-June. 

 

There were numerous issues with extended delivery 

times on materials, permitting delays and quite a few 

rain days that have caused the 2400 building to be 

behind schedule. The Partial Certificate of Occupancy 

target date for 2400 is June 11th.  Full project 

completion is targeted for the end of June.  All life 

safety and structural issues must be 100% intact and 

inspected by the Kure Beach Building Inspector before 

the town will allow any occupancy of the building. The 

engineer will determine when the work is ready for 

inspection (stairwells, railings, lighting, etc.). 

 

Landscaping Update (from Mark Sposato) 

I would like to take this opportunity to update you on 

our landscaping goals and projects.  Yardnique 

continues to be our landscaping contractor.  Their 

maintenance contract includes most normal landscaping 

tasks, including mowing, pruning, turf treatment, weed 

control, fertilization, irrigation and edging.  

Additionally, trimming underneath the ocean side decks 

is completed on a scheduled basis.   

 

In addition to regular maintenance, the landscaping 

committee undertakes improvement projects.  We are 

continuing our efforts on trimming trees and bushes 

along the berm. We recently added treating the berm to 

prevent additional growth.  Our efforts on the berm 

resulted in additional pine straw to this area which was 

recently completed. 

 

You may have also noticed that we have removed the 

juniper beds from most areas of the property.  This effort 

continues our goal of removing “intrusive” plants.  

Plants such as junipers, agaves and yuccas grow out of 

control and cannot be trimmed or maintained.  Juniper 

beds are also breeding grounds for rats, snakes and 

various roaches.  We have replaced the juniper beds with 

pine straw.   I encourage owners that want to “beautify” 

their islands (where the juniper beds were removed) to 

do so.  Please contact the landscaping committee for 

approval.  We want to insure that any work done 

complies with our overall goals. 

 

Other projects have included replacement of plantings 

that did not survive.  Some of the plant loss was the 

result of storms, which we recovered through insurance, 

and other non-survivors were covered under warranty.  

Additional projects that were recently completed or are 

in progress include upgrading the area along the north 

side of the 2100 walkway, refreshing the area at the 

1100/1200 entrance way and enhancing the pool areas. 

 

Another responsibility of the landscaping committee is 

the irrigation system.  Our system is very old and in 

constant need of repair.  Yardnique provides regular 

maintenance and written audits of the system.  While we 

have some areas that currently need work, most areas 

should be working.  I encourage any of you that notice 

their area not working to contact me for follow up. 

I hope this update answers the many questions you may 

have regarding landscaping.  Our committee encourages 

your involvement.  Please feel free to contact us with 

and concerns or comments.  Mark Sposato 

 



 

 
 

Spring Projects Update 

The Surfrider pool deck and shower has been repaired.  

We are waiting for the pressure treated wood to fully 

cure in the heat and light before painting as otherwise 

the paint will bubble and flake.  

 

All beach walkways and walkway showers have been 

repaired for the busy season ahead and the indoor pool 

pump was just replaced. 

 

 
 

 

2018 Dunes Project 

Bill Moore, of the Ocean Dunes Board of Directors, led 

the effort to arrange for the rebuilding of the dunes 

behind several of our buildings where sand was lost in 

last year’s tropical storms.  All recent repairs are now 

complete with the final stage involving moving the 

fences (as requested by CAMA) and the planting of sea 

oats.  

 

By the beginning of June, we will have the required 

detailed drawings to present to CAMA in order to 

proceed with the permit process related to potential 

future repairs. 

 

 

Breathe Easy 

Wilmington was one of six cities with no ozone or high 

particle pollution days between 2013 and 2015 while 

also ranking among the 25 cities with the lowest year-

round particle levels. 

 

The Port City’s appearance topped what was, overall, an 

encouraging report for Eastern North Carolina, as 

Greenville also recorded no days with unhealthy ozone 

or short-term particle pollution. The New Bern-

Morehead City metropolitan area and Lenoir County 

both recorded zero days with dangerous ozone pollution 

during the 2013-2015 period, while Duplin, Pitt and 

Wayne counties were all among those with no days with 

unhealthy levels of particle pollution. 

 

Experts and state officials both attribute the rankings to 

efforts such as the N.C. Clean Smokestacks Act and 

lower vehicle emission requirements. Jamie Kritzer, a 

N.C. Department of Environmental Quality spokesman, 

noted the whole state meets federal ozone standards that 

were adopted in October 2015. 

 

Additionally, the Duke Energy nuclear power plant 

across the river from us in Southport passed all of its 

inspections. And the water here in Kure Beach so far is 

free of Gen-X contaminants. All the water on Pleasure 

Island comes from groundwater sources, not the river. 

 

No Dogs Allowed on the Beach 

Dogs are not permitted on Kure Beach beaches between 

April 1 and Nov. 1. Dogs are permitted on Carolina 

Beach beaches during this time, just not during peak 

usage hours. Please keep your dogs (and kids) from 

walking or running on the dunes at any time of the year.  

 

Making Changes to Your Unit? 

If you are planning any changes to your unit, you may 

need to file a Building Modification Request with the 

association. Painting and new carpeting don’t require a 

form, but any work that touches electrical, plumbing, or 

vents should be submitted for pre-approval. (There’s a 

list of what projects need approval on the form.) Don’t 

worry – approval is usually fast and easy. (But you can’t 

combine two units or subdivide a unit.). You can 

download and print out the form from Forms on our 

website at oceandunesresortnc.com. You can also fill out 

the form online 

athttps://kuester1.formstack.com/forms/ocean_dunes_m

odification_request, which you may find easier. 

 

https://kuester1.formstack.com/forms/ocean_dunes_modification_request
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April Pleasure Island Events  

http://www.pleasureislandnc.org/events 

 

At the Beach 

Li feguards are on duty from 10:00am to 5:00pm, 

Memorial Day weekend to Labor Day weekend, and 

swimming condition flags are posted at each lifeguard 

station for the safety and protection of our residents and 

visitors.  

 

Garbage and recycling carts are located at each beach 

access. Please only put recyclable materials in the 

recycling carts. These carts are clearly marked with 

descriptions of what can and cannot be recycled. If you 

contaminate the contents of the recycling carts with dirty 

diapers, food, plastic bags, etc., they will end up in 

the landfill, defeating the purpose of recycling. We also 

have cigarette butt receptacles on the beach near the 

CAMA crossovers. So, please help us keep our town and 

our beach "green" and clean!  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Kure Beach Concerts! 

 

 
 

 
 
Fireworks and Music! 

Every Thursday the beach strand on Pleasure Island 

lights up with weekly fireworks!  The best place to view 

this weekly spectacular show is on the beach strand 

located in front of the Courtyard by Marriott or on the 

historic Carolina Beach Boardwalk, where there is music 

at the Gazebo stage for your enjoyment.  So pack up the 

family and head to the Boardwalk in Carolina 

Beach.  The music starts at 6:30pm followed by the 

fireworks at 9:00pm. Follow Facebook for weather 

delays, changes and updates. 

 

 
 

Pleasure Island Outdoor Summer Movie 

Series at the Lake 

(Part I, June 27th to July 15th is pictured below) 

 
 

The Sunday before Memorial Day something special 

happens on Pleasure Island - FREE MOVIES!  Starting 

May 27th through September 2nd, vacationers as well as 

residents from Carolina Beach, Kure Beach and 

Wilmington grab their kids, blankets and beach chairs 

and head to the Carolina Beach Lake to enjoy a FREE 

outdoor movie on a 'gigantic' screen.  Moviegoers can 

purchase cotton candy, popcorn, candy, soft drinks and 

much more.  You can also bring your own food and 

beverages (no glass or alcohol please).  Movies start at 

dusk. 

 

 

 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/catdancing/1204033312/
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33rd Annual Carolina Beach Beach Music 

Festival  Saturday June 2nd 

 
 

The Pleasure Island Chamber of Commerce is proud to 

be hosting the 33rd Annual Carolina Beach Music 

Festival on Saturday, June 2nd, 2018 on the beach strand 

at the historic Carolina Beach Boardwalk in Carolina 

Beach. ‘Shaggers’ of all ages can enjoy a day of live 

entertainment with the hottest beach music bands in the 

South. All three bands offer that laid-back style of 

rhythm and blues with deep roots in the Carolina Coast.  

 

The gates will open at 10:00am with the first band 

hitting the stage at 11:00am.   

 

 

 

This year’s line-up: 

11:00-12:30  Band of Oz 

1:00-2:30      Black Water Rhythm & Blues Band 

3:00-4:30      Jim Quick and Coastline   

 

This annual, fun filled event is one of the longest 

running Beach Music festivals in the United States. 

Tickets to the 33rd Annual Carolina Beach Music 

Festival are $25 in advance and $30 at the gate (cash 

only). Advance tickets will be available through 

EVENTBRITE on-line (credit only). Beginning May 

1st, tickets will be available at the Pleasure Island 

Chamber, Island Tackle & Hardware, Silver Dollar and 

Olde Salty’s in Carolina Beach (cash/check only).   

This annual fun-in-the-sun extravaganza brings together 

a multi-generational family crowd that lets the music 

flow like the crashing of the waves where you can shag a 

little, boogie a little and smile a lot. Help make history at 

the 33rd Annual get together with your toes in the sand 

of famous Carolina Beach, where Beach Music 

originated and shagging was born. 

 

 

Ongoing Kure Beach Community Center 

Recreational Activities  

Core Power Fusion Yoga (9:15-10:15am) 
Core Power Fusion Yoga - Mondays, 9:15-10:15am at 

the Community Center - $10 drop-in or buy a discount 

pass  

Stretch & Restore Yoga (10:30-11:30am) 
Stretch & Restore Yoga - Mondays, 10:30-11:30am at 

the Community Center - $10 drop-in or buy a discount 

pass 

Hatha Yoga with Meg (6:30-7:30pm) 
Hatha Yoga with Meg - Mondays, 6:30-7:30pm at the 

Community Center - Pay What You Can  

Chair Yoga (9:15-10:15am) 
Chair Yoga Tuesdays, 9:15-10:15am at the Community 

Center (No Class 2nd Tuesday of the month) - $10 drop-

in or buy a discount pass 

Kure Beach Aikido (6-9pm) 
Classes held every Tuesday and Thursday evening at the 

Kure Beach Community Center. 6:00-7:00pm (youth), 

7:00-9:00pm (adult).  To register, call 919-465-0403. 

Visit Cape Fear Aikido Association website for more 

information. There is no charge for this activity. 

Hatha Yoga (9:15-10:15am) 
Hatha Yoga- Wednesdays, 9:15-10:15am at the 

Community Center - $10 drop-in or buy a discount pass. 

Reggae Yoga Flow (6:30-7:30pm) 
Reggae Yoga Flow Wednesdays, 6:30-7:30pm at the 

Community Center - Pay What You Can  

Hoop Dance Jam (7-9pm) 
WEDNESDAYS: 7-9pm (April 25th through October 

24th, no class May 27th & July 4th) At the beach front 

park stage.  Ages 18 and up. Drop in, dance to some 

great tunes, share tips and tricks, or start your own hoop 

journey.  Hoops available. $5 drop-in fee. 

Sunrise Ocean Flow Yoga (7:30-8:30am) 
Make every Thursday morning special with an all-levels 

oceanfront yoga practice - Pay What You Can   

Line Dance (10-11am) 
Thursdays from 10am-11am. Cost of class is $1 per 

person. Instructor: Elaine Stewart 

 

*For all yoga classes, a "Pay What You Can" option 

exists.  
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http://blackwaterrhythmandbluesband.com/
https://jimquick.com/
http://townofkurebeach.org/core-power-fusion-yoga-915-1015am-2018-04-30.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/stretch-restore-yoga-1030-1130am-2018-04-30.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/hatha-yoga-with-meg-630-730pm-2018-04-30.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/chair-yoga-915-1015am-2018-05-01.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/kure-beach-aikido-6-9pm-2018-05-01.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/hatha-yoga-915-1015am-2018-05-02.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/reggae-yoga-flow-630-730pm-2018-05-02.aspx
http://townofkurebeach.org/hoop-dance-jam-7-9pm-2018-05-02.aspx
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